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Resolution of Recognition

#HCSLeadingTheWay Award
WHEREAS, the function of a Board of Education is to strive for excellence in all phases of educational programs, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education deems it fitting and proper that significant awards and honors be recognized by the Board, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education believes in work ethic and the ability of students, staff and community members dedicating themselves totally to education of our next generation of leaders, and;

WHEREAS, the district’s theme for the 2017-18 school year is #HCSLeadingTheWay and the Hardin County Board of Education believes in these characteristics so greatly that it will recognize a HCS student & staff member and a member of the Hardin County community at its regularly scheduled meeting each month during the school year with the #HCSLeadingTheWay Award;

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Hardin County Board of Education, in a regular meeting on April 19, 2018, does hereby recognize the following for earning the #HCSLeadingTheWay Award for April 2018:

· Hallee Sullenbarger, a Central Hardin High School senior, really did not care for high school when she first started, just like most freshman who make the transition from middle school.  She has overcome those challenges and is preparing for college, has participated in the school band's color guard and leads the interpretative dance team at her church. She keeps a busy schedule and a very health grade point average.  

A year ago, she was elated to learn that she was accepted into the Academy at EC3. 

She began classes in the fall and has already a major -- Elementary Education.  She loves living the college life while still living at home.  She is taking 18 credit hours this semester and has maintained an all-A GPA so far.  Hallee also owns and manages her own T-shirt company in her “free time.”  

We learned earlier this week she been chosen to receive the Education Student of the Year Award from Elizabethtown Community and Technical College on April 26.  Hallee has registered for four summer classes this summer in order to start her pre-block in the fall. She will graduate from Western Kentucky University in May of 2020 with her Elementary Education degree at 19 years old.  She will turn 20 a few days before school begins in 2020.  All of who know Hallee agree she is mature beyond her years and this is the right path for her!  

· Margie Findley, the library media specialist at Bluegrass Middle School, is responsible for connecting students to books of interests, implement technology improvements and support the school’s public relations efforts through social media.  However, Ms. Findley is much more to Bluegrass.  
In the words of her principal Michael Elmore, “she does the jobs assigned with ease and finesse, but it is the other things she does that make her amazing.  She truly is the backbone of the Bluegrass culture.  She helps on a world of topics and her initiative is at a distinguished level.  She is constantly on the job - during the school day, after school, late at night (I’ll get text message when she has an idea about student growth), in the mornings, on weekends and on summer breaks.  She is one of the most dedicated individuals I have ever seen.  She is not afraid to try anything while always maintaining her pleasant personality.  Ms. Findley is always grateful for the new and exciting opportunities to share with students.  No grass grows under her feet.  She is always on the run to help students succeed!  For example, without asking, during a recent faculty meeting she took digital notes and said, “just wanted to make sure you had all the suggestions to improve school safety.”  Ms. Findley treats everyone the same.  We are thankful to have such a caring and wonderful person whose goal is make Bluegrass Middle School the best school possible and ensure that its students and staff have what they need to be best.”
· Heartland Communications Consultants is a marketing and communications firm with a passion for helping organizations grow and succeed.  This company is also a dear friend to Hardin County Schools.  Its principal owners, Kenny Rambo and Beth Avey, work hard in our community and work hard to help our district.  
Several years ago, Heartland Communications Consultants redesigned our district logo.  They also designed the HCS Work Ethic Certification seal and the Hardin County Schools Early College and Career Center logo.  Mr. Rambo, Ms. Avey and their employees have also spoken to classes across the district about their careers on various occasions.  And, through its work with the Hardin County Chamber of Commerce, HCC staff members have participated in Work Ethic Certification meetings and interviews to help our students ensure they have the soft skills necessary to be successful in the workforce.  
One of the district’s latest partnerships with HCC is a virtual reality video that the HCS Human Resources Department uses to show prospective teachers about our community at university job fairs.  HCS Director of Human Resources Chris Bauer will be the first to say that the VR video easily makes his booth the most popular at these teacher fairs.  Heartland Communications was also one of the first to offer the district assistance after an event at John Hardin High School three weeks ago.  
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